## **Dear Captain Tom Moore,**

I want to start this letter off by saying thank you for everything you have done! The amount of money you have raised for the NHS is unbelievable and it is really going to help them — especially in this difficult time.

As everyone knows this global pandemic is very serious and the NHS are trying to do the best they can to help us. Many people have thought of different ways to help raise money. However, what you have done is amazing!

I can not believe that even though you were 99 years old that didn't stop you; you kept persevering and believing that you could do it and you did! Unfortunately, you couldn't celebrate this extraordinary achievement so people decided to celebrate it with you by sending cards and video messages. You should be extremally proud for what you have done as it will help us all and hopefully make us be able to come back to normal again.

What was it like to be on television? I presume it was very frightening. Do you miss seeing your family? How do you feel about raising a huge amount of money?

Thank you for making an impact on our lives. We will get through this together.

Yours sincerely Mya.